
MINUTES 

FOUNTAIN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD 

NOVEMBER 20, 2023 

10:28 A.M. 

The following Fountain County Drainage Board members were present at the 
meeting: Brenda Hardy and Tim Shumaker. 

Also in attendance: Kent Minnette, Roger Azar, Colleen Chambers and Kim 

Johnson. 

KINGMAN DRAIN 
Roger Azar walked the entire drain. It is in pretty decent shape until you get 
to the Town of Kingman. A pond has been built. It has been built by the 
property owner. The pond does not abide by any engineering rules. There 
is much work to do in town with less to do out of town. The drain needs to 

be reconstructed. 

As far as the permit goes, Roger said the town can re-petition the county. 

The Town of Kingman was do all of the legwork or the drainage board can 
move to reconstruct the drain and the county is liable for the legwork. 
Kingman does not have the manpower or the knowledge to do the legwork 

required. 

The next step would be to give notice to all property owners benefiting from 

the water shed and to schedule a hearing. 

A motion was made by Tim Shumaker and seconded by Brenda Hardy to 
close the meeting. Vote: 2 -0 

The Next Drainage Board Meeting Will Be 
Monday, December 4, 2023 
Immediately Following the 
Commissioner’s Meeting 
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